

The Internet Corporation for Assigned Names and Numbers

8 October 2013

Mr. Nikom Wairatpanij President of the Senate The Senate U-Thong Nai Road, Bangkok 10300 Thailand

Dear Mr. Nikom Wairatpanji:

Thank you for your letter dated 9 September 2013. We appreciate your interest in the New gTLD Program, and we have posted your letter to the New gTLD correspondence page (http://newgtlds.icann.org/en/program-status/correspondence/wairatpanij-to-crocker-09sep13-en.pdf).

On 10 September 2013, the New gTLD Program Committee of the ICANN Board (NGPC) adopted the "ICANN Board New gTLD Program Committee Scorecard in response to the GAC Durban Communiqué." The NGPC accepted the GAC's advice that "the GAC has reached consensus on GAC Objection Advice according to Module 3.1 part I of the Applicant Guidebook" on the application for .THAI, and the application will not be approved. For more information, you may review the scorecard at (http://www.icann.org/en/groups/board/documents/resolutions-new-gtld-annex-1-10sep13-en.pdf).

Thank you for your communication and your participation in ICANN's multi-stakeholder process.

Sincerely,

Christine A. Willett

Vice President, gTLD Operations

Istanbul

Montevideo

Singapore